
January 20, 2022 There was no Lee Heritage Commission meeting held this month. (Lack of attendance.) 

February 17, 2022 The regularly scheduled Heritage Commission was not held this month. 

Lee Heritage Commission Minutes 
March 17, 2022 

Present: Pat Jenkins, Scott Bugbee, Cord Bloomquist, Liz McCaffrey, Denis  Hambucken, Donna 

Eisenhard and Laura Gund. 

Minutes: Scott made a motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting, as read by Laura. Donna 

seconded the motion and it passed. 

Financial: There have been no changes in the finances at this time. We discussed the possibility of 

sponsoring the second printing of the Bicentennial Cookbook. 

Membership: Anne Jennison has, unfortunately, resigned from the Commission, due to health reasons. 

Scott made a motion that Anne become an alternate member until such time as she is able to attend 

meetings. Donna seconded the motion and it passed. Pat spoke to Meredith Brown about becoming a 

member of this Commission, but apparently she has no time presently to become a member. Dave 

Miner also doesn’t have time available right now to be on the Commission. Denis still has to sign his 

paperwork so he can be “official”. 

Banners: Two Little River Park banners and two Welcome to Lee banners are in need of repair before 

they can go up this year, at a cost of $97.50. The newer flags appear to not be as sturdy as the first 

banners that were put up. Motion was made to have Scott ask the company for replacement and 

question the quality of the material in the later banners. Cord seconded the motion which passed. 

Rothwell Barn: To date, Dave Miner has not been available to give us the necessary information on the 

Rothwell Barn so we have been unable to present a sign to the Rothwells. (We will all be seeing Dave 

soon at the Annual Spring Breakfast and hopefully someone will get the dates we need.) Scott made a 

motion to spent $40 for the Layne Barn sign once it is printed, Cord seconded and the motion passed. 

Archives: Cord has agreed to start organizing the archives. He will contact Randy Stevens. 

Calendars: We spent some time discussing possible ideas for next years’ calendars. No decision was 

made tonight, though we discussed several ideas, including having townspeople take the photos, involve 

the public. If we do this, we should ask now for seasonal subjects. Possible: the bloody rock, Peter’s 

Overn, Cattle Crossing, Hobo Shed, Poor Farm. 

Wooden Bench: Douglas McClellan (formerly of Durham) has offered to build a bench, using 

Semiquincentennial boards, at no cost to us. We had a lengthy discussion on the type of bench we 

wanted. We had several photos to look at and discuss. We will ask him about the “blue box” bench in 

the photos, as well as the 3-support bench with posts. Scott will contact Mr. McClellan with photos of 

these two benches. 

Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, April 21st. 

Minutes submitted by Laura Gund 



 


